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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:02 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 

From: Lilly Noble    
Sent: November 7, 2023 6:04 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton. 

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm. 

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:02 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Cathie Botelho    
Sent: November 7, 2023 6:12 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Cathie Botelho  
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:02 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Gerten Basom < >  
Sent: November 7, 2023 6:20 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We urgently call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 

to freeze the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Gerten Basom  
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:02 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Martha Howatt < >  
Sent: November 7, 2023 6:12 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Martha Howatt  
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Sarah Jenner  
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:02 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Jax Weafer    
Sent: November 7, 2023 6:31 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Jax Weafer  
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:02 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Jessica Prevost    
Sent: November 7, 2023 6:36 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Jessica Prevost  
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:02 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Jane Hill    
Sent: November 7, 2023 6:37 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Jane Hill  
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:01 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No urban boundary expansion - Hold the line

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: zoe green    
Sent: November 7, 2023 7:13 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No urban boundary expansion ‐ Hold the line 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Fantastic news the province will revert the forced urban boundary expansion but we're not 

safe yet. I'm writing to ask you to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze the 

urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Earlier this week, the Province made a special rule allowing Mayors - even those without 

"strong mayor" powers - the ability to unilaterally force an urban expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  
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Thank you 

zoe green  
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:02 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Kate Fox    
Sent: November 7, 2023 6:44 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Kate Fox  
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:01 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: jessica claus    
Sent: November 7, 2023 7:02 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

jessica claus  
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:01 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: NO Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Sherlly Jaminn    
Sent: November 7, 2023 7:09 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: NO Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand FIRM.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

DO THE RIGHT THING FOR THE PEOPLE OF HAMILTON!  

Sherlly Jaminn  
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:01 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Sydney Davis    
Sent: November 7, 2023 7:13 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Sydney Davis  
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:01 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Hilary Lyttle    
Sent: November 7, 2023 7:26 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Hilary Lyttle  
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:01 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Jacqueline McDermid    
Sent: November 7, 2023 7:31 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 



2

We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Jacqueline McDermid  
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:01 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Graeme Lavrence    
Sent: November 7, 2023 7:49 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Graeme Lavrence  
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:01 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Michelle Araujo    
Sent: November 7, 2023 7:50 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Michelle Araujo  
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:01 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Mack DaSilva    
Sent: November 7, 2023 7:56 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Mack DaSilva  

 

 

 

  

 

 



1

Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:01 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Morgan Bullock    
Sent: November 7, 2023 8:19 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Morgan Bullock  

 

  

 

  

 

 



1

Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:01 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Tina Brajic    
Sent: November 7, 2023 8:19 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Tina Brajic  

 

 

 

  

 

 



1

Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:01 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: John Kennedy    
Sent: November 7, 2023 8:43 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

John Kennedy  

 

 

 

  

 

 



1

Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:01 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Terry Basom    
Sent: November 7, 2023 8:46 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

This is a form letter but it says it all. Please look to the future and help it all you can. It's 

looking very troublesome and I fear for my sons and grandsons.  

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  
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With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 

We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in livable neighborhoods.  

Terry Basom  

  

  

 

 

  

 

 



1

Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:01 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Laura Katz    
Sent: November 7, 2023 9:28 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Laura Katz  

  

  

 

 

  

 

 



1

Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:01 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Megan Saunders    
Sent: November 7, 2023 9:58 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Megan Saunders  

 

  

 

  

 

 



1

Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:01 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Lara Stewart    
Sent: November 7, 2023 10:18 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Lara Stewart  
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:00 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Henriette Jansen    
Sent: November 7, 2023 10:25 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 



2

We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Henriette Jansen  

 

 

 

  

 

 



1

Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:00 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Brian Werner    
Sent: November 7, 2023 10:58 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Brian Werner  
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:00 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Megan Allore    
Sent: November 7, 2023 11:03 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Megan Allore  
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:00 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Charlane Surerus    
Sent: November 7, 2023 11:52 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Charlane Surerus  
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:00 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Louisette Lanteigne    
Sent: November 8, 2023 12:55 AM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Your water supplies, pipelines, hydro towers are sitting in water sensitive areas. You have to 

protect the geology bound to critical infrastructure. There is karst, earthquake risks and 

geological risks you have to consider to protect your communities. You need sound science 

to reasonably mitigate risks. Often times aggregates are more valuable left in place when it 

comes to securing potable water resources for generations to come. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Louisette Lanteigne  

 

 

 

  

 

 



1

Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:00 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Isabel Douglas    
Sent: November 8, 2023 2:51 AM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Isabel Douglas  

 

 

 

  

 

 



1

Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:00 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Jason Hickey    
Sent: November 8, 2023 5:56 AM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Jason Hickey  
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:02 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Karen Brock    
Sent: November 7, 2023 6:01 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Karen Brock  
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Salamone, Salvatore

From: clerk@hamilton.ca
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 9:00 AM
To: Carson, Katie; Kelsey, Lisa
Subject: FW: No Boundary Expansion.

 
 
Magda Green 
 

Administrative Assistant II to the City Clerk 
 

Office of the City Clerk, Corporate Services 
City of Hamilton 
magda.green@hamilton.ca 
 

City Hall is located on the ancestral territory of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy, the Anishinaabe and many other Indigenous peoples. 
It is also covered by the Dish with One Spoon Wampum agreement, which asks that all sharing this territory do so respectfully and 
sustainably in community. 
 
 

From: Roger Rose    
Sent: November 8, 2023 7:19 AM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: No Boundary Expansion. 
 

Clerk City Clerk, 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We call on you, our Mayor and Council, to restore the decision from November 2021 to freeze 

the urban boundary in Hamilton.  

Mayor Horwath has made a firm commitment to hold the boundary firm but speculators, in 

tandem with the Province, will be lobbying the Mayor to expand. Earlier this week, the 

Province made a special rule allowing Mayors the ability to unilaterally force an urban 

expansion.  

We need Mayor Horwath and the Council to stand firm.  

With unprecedented engagement, Hamiltonians have been clear. We value our farmland and 

can meet our housing targets within our previous existing boundary. We expect our council to 

hold the line. 
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We know that sprawl is both economically and environmentally unsustainable. While 

developers will make significant profits off sprawl, existing residents will have to foot the bill 

for servicing costs, increasing our property taxes year over year. City housing stats reveal 

that we have over 1200 acres within the former urban boundary to provide a mix of housing 

types. Compact growth will allow us to make better use of our existing infrastructure, 

including roads, sewers and parks, while preserving valuable agricultural land. 

Further, it will help build more vibrant neighbourhoods, support better transit, and help keep 

schools open. With our present labour shortages, we need to prioritize construction labour 

and materials to projects which can quickly build the affordable homes we need, not 

McMansions on distant farmland. 

We will be watching at the November 14th Planning Committee meeting and at Council on 

November 22nd. We are counting on you, as Mayor and Council, to do the right thing to save 

our farmland and to prioritize affordable homes in liveable neighbourhoods.  

Roger Rose  

 

 

 

  

 

 




